### HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE

Dear Parent/Carer,

The children have enjoyed a wonderful science week! I would like to thank children, parents and staff for supporting Wednesday's 'Dress as a Bug' day. It was lovely to see all the different places children's imaginations had taken them to when deciding what to wear! They particularly enjoyed our visiting Beekeeper on Tuesday which sparked their interest greatly. I would like to thank Mrs Liddiard for planning such an exciting week for the children.

It is with sadness that I must announce that our Finance Officer, Mrs Juanita Morgan, will be leaving Churchfields at the end of this school year. After four years with us, she has been successful at gaining promotion at another school as School Business Manager. I am sure you would like to join me in thanking Mrs Morgan for her hard work and support throughout her time as part of our school family, and wish her every success for the future in her new role.

Kind regards,

Simon Futcher.

## **Mathletics**

**WOW!** We have never in this history of the school had such a golden day! Five -

yes five! - Gold certificates! What an amazing achievement, mathletes! You've all been working away so hard and should be very proud of these!

GOLD: Oliver CJ, Samuel H, Rufus, Oliver H, Leighton

**SILVER:** Oliver CJ, Alexis, Samuel H, Rufus, Oliver H, Tomas, Leighton, Emma

**BRONZE:** Sam B, Theo, Alex C, Oliver CJ, Alexis, Maddox, Ethan, Josiah, Oliver H, Rufus, Lillie, Lauren, Emily J, William J, Leighton, Livinia, Ted L, Vinnie, Violet, Eleanor, Emily M, George P, Alex S, Imogen W

Can you help? Kestrels are working on a play of Midsummer Night's Dream, however we are unable to perform this to parents due to Covid restrictions. Is there anyone with the necessary expertise and equipment who would be able to help us record this for parents?

Many thanks

## **Photography Competition**

Last week's winners on the theme of reflections are Arthur and Jessie. Congratulations, what super photos!







This week's competition is all about how things look different at ground level.

All you need to do once you have your chosen picture upload it to your class's Google Classroom by Wednesday.

Have fun and enjoy being creative!

Florence made £117 on Bramble's Biscuit sale for the PTA. I think Bramble our Chief Taster was a little confused that all her biscuits seemed to be disappearing! However we explained it was for a good cause!







## Science week 2021! BEES and BUGS!

Both bases at Churchfields have been hives of activity this week. The classes have been buzzing with excitement, as the children have engaged in a whole host of learning activities about our busy friends - BEES.

We welcomed Jane, 'The Bee Lady' into school on Tuesday morning, when she gave a fascinating presentation to each of our three 'bubbles' about bees and bee keeping. Children have been researching bees, learning about their life cycles, making bee and bug hotels and designing bee friendly gardens, writing persuasive posters and filming promotional videos, as well as creating 'waggle dances' and wonderful art and crafts around a busy bee theme. On Wednesday the children all looked terrific in their colourful outfits and bug themed clothes - well done everyone for your efforts and inventiveness. What a bright and happy bunch you all looked! A few photos are posted here but do take a look on the School Facebook page for more. It was also great to hear that some children have been inspired to continue their learning at home too. For instance, George and Anna made a bug pond after school! The week has certainly highlighted how vital bees and other pollinators are to our welfare and very existence!

Huge thanks to all the teachers for planning and delivering such a great week and to the children for their enthusiasm and interest.

Mrs Liddiard (Science Lead)











**Falcons** have also concentrated their observation skills on creating detail in their art work of bees. The children used images to recreate work, which will form a honeycomb display.





Thanks to Jane the children found out lots about bees and their hives. Did you know there could be up to 60,000 bees in one hive alone! The children asked lots of questions, I think we may have a few budding bee keepers when they are older!









### **Summer Reading Challenge**



As you may recall last summer the Summer Reading Challenge (SRC) was entirely online. This year it is back in the library albeit in a slightly different way!

Aimed at 4-11 year olds the Summer Reading Challenge is FREE to join, the only requirement is to be a library member. Joining the library is also FREE. If children are not already members, parents or carers can join them up to the library easily – all they will need is a proof of their local address.

This year the challenge (which is absolutely free) will run from Saturday 10th July until Saturday 4th September. We will be running it slightly differently to previous years, giving out complete packs of materials to take away (rather than children visiting regularly to collect items), please see our website for more details about how to get hold of a pack.

If they prefer, children will be able to take part in the challenge online at: summerreadingchallenge.org.uk. Here, they will also find games, competitions, book recommendations and much more to inspire them.

The theme of the challenge this year is Wild World Heroes - The Reading Agency has teamed up with WWF to encourage children across the country to engage in fun reading activity focused on environmental issues. In addition libraries will also be running a 'Climate action' fun activity, with prizes for some lucky participants!

Children will need a library card to borrow books (and eBooks), for more information on joining the library and all Wiltshire library services visit: wiltshire.gov.uk/libraries or email: libraryenquiries@wiltshire.gov.uk





Eat Well For Less? are currently casting for their 8th series and are looking for families / households who would like to eat well and save some money on their weekly shop. They would love to hear from you if you think you would like to take part. Here is the message they sent us.

"The show is on a mission to prove that it is possible for families and households to **save money** on their food budget **without scrimping on taste and nutrition**. We hope that by analysing the shopping habits of UK families, we can help to show where they can source the best and cheapest quality food."

The 'Eat Well For Less?' Casting Team

Get in touch to apply or find out more!

Call: 0117 970 7632

or **e-mail**: <u>eatwell@rdftelevision.com</u>

Facebook: www.facebook.com/EatWellForLess

**Twitter:** @EatWellForLess

\*Any information which you give us will be processed in accordance with our Privacy Notice, a copy of which is available on request\*











# **Churchfields School Needs You!!**

Churchfields Primary School is currently looking for local people to fill a number of vacancies on its governing body. We are an aspirational school that is keen to capitalise on recent successful inspections and provide the best possible education for the children in our community.

School governors work with the school's senior leadership team to set strategic direction, monitor school performance and ensure the school's budget is well spent. The governing body ensures that our school provides the best possible education for our pupils. You don't have to be a parent to apply, and schools are looking for skilled volunteers from all backgrounds.

We are particularly interested in applications from people with experience in governance, HR, education, finance, or business management, and who can occasionally visit the school during the day.

You can make a positive contribution to your community, by becoming a school governor!



If you are interested or know of somebody else who would be then please contact the school office for an application form on **01225 703026** or via email at <u>admin@churchfields.wilts.co.uk</u>

For more information on the role, please contact: Ed Latimer-Sayer : chair@churchfields.wilts.co.uk (Chair of Governors)

Simon Futcher: head@churchfields.wilts.co.uk (Head teacher)

Churchfields School is in Atworth and Monkton Farleigh.





At National Online Safety, we believe in empowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the information to hold an informed conversation about online safety with their children, should they feel it is needed.

This guide focuses on one app of many which we believe trusted adults should be aware of. Please visit www.nationalonlinesafety.com for further guides, hints and tips for adults.









Term 6	
Sunday 04 Jul	PTA Table Top Sale 10am – 2pm Atworth base
Tuesday 06 July	R21 induction afternoon
Thursday 08 July	Year 6 pupils Induction at St Laurence whole day
Friday 09 July	Sports afternoon 1pm -3:15pm
Tuesday 13 July	R21 induction afternoon & Teddy Bear's picnic
Tuesday 13 July	Yr. 6 Transition Day Melksham Oak
Thursday 15 July	Year 5 taster Day St Laurence School whole day
Friday 16 July	Provisional Sports Day
Friday 16 July	Pupil Reports go home
Monday 19 July to Wednesday 21 July	Sports Week
Monday 19 July	Y6 Leavers' celebration
Wednesday 21 July	Last Day Term 6
Thursday 22 July	INSET DAY
Friday 23 July	INSET DAY

#### INSET DAYS 2021/2022

Wednesday 01 September Tuesday 04 January Friday 08 April

Monday 06 June Monday 25 July



